
 I, ...., am authorised by [board chairperson, board minute, the principal,
the Executive Officer, the school administrator (cross out which does not

apply) ] to send information to you for the preparation of the Electoral
Roll. 

 
I have ensured that the information is, to the best of my knowledge,

correct.
 

I have ensured, to the best of my ability, that the information is shared in
a safe manner. 

 
NAME:
EMAIL:

 
Alert: There is particular sensitivity about information for the following

people: (name, address, email or phone)
"The school triennial election will take place in Term 3. Our election day
is [September x]. Nominations will close on [August x]. Nominations and

voting all takes place online. Watch out for emails from the returning
officer (returningofficer@myschoolelection.nz) to check that your

contact details are correct."

Newsletter
Knowledge is Power - Matauranga Maramatanga
Huntly Primary School

Kia ora e te whaanau,

As we come to the end of Term 2, we want to take a moment to reflect on what has
been a very full and meaningful term. A particular highlight was our Matariki
celebration last week — it was heartening to see so many whānau join us to support
our tamariki as they shared their learning and performances. Your presence made the
occasion truly special.

Our junior school also had a great time participating in Jumping June this week. It was
a fun and active way to wrap up the term, with plenty of energy and enthusiasm on
display!

We are also saying some significant farewells. After 23 years of dedicated service, we
are bidding a fond farewell to Gayle Scott, who has been the welcoming face of our
school office for over two decades. We farewell Whaea Sivina from the technology
room as she moves to Nelson. We thank each of them for the contributions they’ve
made to our kura and wish them all the very best in their new adventures.

We hope everyone enjoys a well-earned break over the holidays. We look forward to
welcoming our students back refreshed and ready for another great term of learning
on 14  July, for the start of Term 3.th

Ngaa mihi nui,

Justine Brock
Tumuaki | Principal
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HUNTLY PRIMARY SCHOOL - BOARD ELECTIONS 2025
“The school triennial election will take place in Term 3. Our election day is 8
September.  Nominations and voting all takes place online. Watch out for emails
from the returning officer (returningofficer@myschoolelection.nz) to check that your
contact details are correct."                  
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School Calendar
27  June - End Of Term - Last dayth

TERM 3 - 14  July to 19  September (10 weeks)th th

HUNTLY PRIMARY SCHOOL
BREAKFAST CLUB

8.30 - 8.55 am daily

ATTENDANCE 
Please advise the school the reason any of your children are going to be absent from school.

We have Skool Loop, email, phone for your contact with us. Siblings can also advise of
unwellness. We have a lot of students not attending for unknown reasons. This information is

collected by the Ministry of Education.
LATENESS

School starts PROMPTLY at 9 am. Students arriving after this time are missing vital learning &
information regarding school activities. Please ensure your children arrive at school on time.

SCHOOL FINISHES AT 2.45 PM DAILY

TERM 3
PARENTS COLLECTING STUDENTS AT THE END OF THE SCHOOL DAY ARE

REQUESTED TO WAIT IN OUR COVERED AREA OUTSIDE THE SCHOOL OFFICE
UNTIL THE BELL RINGS. WE ARE FINDING THAT HAVING PARENTS WAITING

OUTSIDE THE CLASSROOMS IS DISRUPTIVE TO THE CLASS & STUDENT

Mrs Scott’s farewell assembly



sports
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Squash Stars
Registrations for Squash Stars
are NOW OPEN! 
Looking for a fun, inclusive sport
your child will love? Squash Stars is
the ultimate beginner program for
kids aged 5–12 – packed with
movement, laughter, and skill-
building! 
✨ What’s included:✔ Weekly
sessions led by awesome coaches✔
No gear needed – we provide
everything✔ Safe, supportive &
FUN! 
Available at Huntly Squash Club
Starting Term 3 – Tuesday 15 July,
4pm – 5pm - spots are limited! 
Register today at
www.squashstars.nz

U N I F O R M SO U R  N E W

Thank you to our School Board for
supporting our kids to get new Sports

Uniforms! We love them!

SCHOOL PHOTOS
Free delivery to school for all orders made by 6

July 2025

th

Proofs have now been forwarded to Photolife for
correcting.

http://www.squashstars.nz/

